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2021… 
 
I can’t believe that we are already approaching the end of January – and what a January it 
has been!  
 
We have really missed having all of the children in school but have been so impressed and 
grateful for the support they have had at home and for all the hard work the children (and 
parents) have put into home learning – you are AMAZING! 
 
Thank you to all the parents for your support; speaking from experience I know how hard 
juggling home learning and working can be. Thank you also for the kind words the staff 
have received; they are working incredibly hard teaching in school and delivering home 
learning. 
 
I hope you enjoy the January newsletter. 
Mrs Sarah Taylor 

Our Snow Competition 
We loved seeing all your snow pictures from last week. It looks like there was lots of fun 
had! The winner of the most ‘creative’ snow man is Toby for his rabbit! The largest snow 
man award goes to Barney – I can’t believe how big he is! There’s also a prize for Lizzie 
for her igloo too – that must have taken a lot of work. Well-done to our winners. There is 
a small prize to collect on return to school. 
 

 
 

 

mailto:admin@kirkbymalzeard.n-yorks.sch.uk
mailto:admin@kirkbymalzeard.n-yorks.sch.uk
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=st nicholas primary school west tanfield&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=vd4nqjz2dMzTTM&tbnid=BMmDCqSXueubvM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://west-tanfield.n-yorks.sch.uk/&ei=c6lOUu2mN6mN7QaV6IGoCQ&bvm=bv.53537100,d.ZGU&psig=AFQjCNFcdwl5OM8JSgARqP9wcGy0D7detw&ust=1380973290634471


 

 
 

 

RSPB! 

 
 
The children are all very excited about the ‘Big Garden Birdwatch’ for the RSPB.  

The RSPB ask people around the UK to take part in their annual Big Garden Birdwatch 
2021. Running from 29th to 31st January 2021, the Big Garden Birdwatch is perfect for 
the whole family to enjoy. To take part, all you need to do is choose any hour between 
29th and 31st January to head outside and see what you can spot. Whether you're an 
early bird or a night owl, you can still take part. 

1. Next, count the birds you see in your garden. Ignore any birds that are still in 
flight. "To avoid double-counting, just record the highest number of each bird 
species you see at any one time – not a running total. 

2. You can submit your results online at rspb.org.uk/birdwatch or alternatively post 
your results instead. 

https://www.rspb.org.uk/get-involved/activities/birdwatch/ 
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 Remote Learning 
Now we are a few weeks into our home learning offer, we felt this would be an 
appropriate time to seek parental voice as to how this is working.  
 
Our remote learning offer continues to be developed, with more live sessions being 
introduced each week. With this in mind, please look out for a remote learning code of 
conduct and further information on attendance at live sessions, which will be following 
shortly.  
 
It is important that children attend any live lessons where possible as there will be no 
adult support available on seesaw during these sessions. The morning welcome remains 
optional. 
 
School will continue to use zoom rather than TEAMs as it offers more appropriate 
features for home learning. 
 
Whilst reflecting on remote learning, now may also be a good time to remind parents of 
the following: 

 As a school, we are legally obliged to set home learning of sufficient quantity and 

quality. 

 We recognise that every family situation is very different and only ever ask that 

parents undertake what is manageable for their family. 

 Our role is also to check in with parents and offer support to remove any barriers 

they may be facing with home learning where we can, or any well-being support 

for children when needed.  Please contact school if we can help in this respect. 

 

Please find a link below to our remote learning parent survey.  

https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/TV3358Y 

Please complete one of these separately for each of your children in school. The survey 

will close on Wednesday 3rd February 2021. 
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Wellbeing Wednesday! 

 

Children’s mental health week is more 
important than ever this year in lockdown 
Throughout next week teachers will be 
delivering various activities to support 
children’s mental health.  
There are also lots of resources for parents 
on the school website. These can be 
accessed under the STUDENTS/REMOTE 
LEARNING tab. 
 
We will also be holding Wellbeing 
Wednesday next Wednesday 3rd February.  
We are encouraging all children at home or 
in school to wear whatever makes them 
happy on this day. 
Teachers will also plan the day around 
supporting mental health. There will be a 
PSHE session at the start of the day followed 
by three other sessions in the morning 
themed around a happy body, happy mind 
and happy soul! 
 
In the afternoon, everyone in school or at 
home will be encouraged to take the 
afternoon to do something that makes them 
happy. Please look out for more details to 
follow from class teachers. 

 

 


